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January 1, Tuesday
 Happy New Year
 Club Closed
January 4, Friday
 Sports Committee Meeting
January 15, Tuesday
 Ladies Auxiliary Casino Bus Trip
January 19, Saturday
 Fisherman’s Flea Market
January 20, Sunday
 Brunch 10am-2pm
January 22, Tuesday
 Board Meeting
January 23, Wednesday
 Ladies Auxiliary Card & Bingo
January 25, Friday
 Youth Soccer Banquet
January 27, Sunday
 Annual Membership Meeting 

with Elections – 2pm sharp

Upcoming Events:

February 3, Sunday
 Super Bowl Party in the Rat
 Hermann Lodge Schlachtfest
February 7, Thursday
 Pinochle League Resumes 
February 8, Friday
 24th Annual Venison Dinner
February 10, Sunday
 Brunch
February 24, Sunday
 Brunch

SKAT IM RATSKELLER JEDEN FREITAG
PINOCHLE in Ratskeller every Thursday

CLUB WILL BE CLOSED ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 1st

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING and ELECTION

OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2019
Sunday, January 27th at 2pm Sharp!

Admittance to meeting only upon presentation of 2019 Active Membership Card
NOMINATIONS FOR 2019 ARE:

President . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Herbert Schulze, Jr 
Vice President . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Karl Halter
Corresponding Secretary . . . . . . Wenzel Pisch
Recording Secretary  . . . . . . . . . . Peter Hansen
Financial Secretary  . . . . . . . . . . . Andrea Feuchter
Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . George West

TRUSTEES:
Helga Bast          Monika Bernhardt

DIRECTORS:
 Markus Bernhardt Steve Feuchter Jim McCullough
 Don Bitterlich Phil Gabel Scott Rieber
 Charles Butz, Jr Paul Joyce Carol Taubenberger
 Bill Corley Scott Logan Dave Thompson
 Karla Deegan  Mark Toroniewski
Any Active member who is interested in running for a position on the Board of Directors must contact 
one of the members of the Nominating Committee before the January Board Meeting which is 
Tuesday, January 22nd. NO NOMINATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED IN THE BOARD MEETING! 
Please contact: Monika Bernhardt at 215-997-0210, Karla Deegan at 215-530-3172 or Herb Schulze 
at hksjr40@yahoo.com. Additional nominees, who are not listed above, will appear on the ballot 
slip at the General Membership meeting. In order to be elected to the Executive Board, the nominee 
must be present at the meeting the day of the election, unless he/she has been properly excused in 
writing. His/Her letter must be in the hands of the Corresponding Secretary, Wenzel Pisch, prior to 
the General Membership meeting.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
YOUTH SOCCER BANQUET

The Youth Soccer Banquet will be held on FRIDAY, JANUARY 25, 2019. Dinner will be 
served at 7:00pm SHARP! For information and reservations, contact the various coaches, 
Dan Ryan at danjryan444@gmail.com or Luisa Herman at lherman712@gmail.com.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
MEMBERSHIP DUES REMINDER

If you did not renew your 2019 membership, this will be the LAST issue of the “Waldesrauschen” 
calendar that you will receive and your name will be removed from our membership list. Dues will be 
accepted only if a $10.00 late fee payment is included with your membership payment.



 2nd -  Chicken Marsala Mussels & Linguine in White Sauce
 9th -  Chicken Schnitzel Baked Ziti
 16th -  Meat Loaf Tilapia with Shrimp Creole
 23rd -  Chicken Parmesan Salmon
 30th -  Clams & Linguine Chicken Salad Platter
         in a red sauce
 February 6th -  Kassler Rippchen Sautéed Chicken with arugula
      & parmesan cheese

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
ENTERTAINMENT NEWS

SUPER BOWL PARTY ~ Sunday, February 3, 2019 featuring beer and food specials. 
Come out and watch the Super Bowl on our big screen TVs.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
VE LADIES AUXILIARY

The Ladies Auxiliary wishes all members and friends
a HAPPY AND HEALTHY NEW YEAR. 

I want to thank members and friends who came out and supported one of our oldest 
traditions ‘LICHTEL ABEND’. A special thanks to Lutz Muller and the musicians for 
an outstanding performance.
WEATHER PERMITTING OUR JANUARY 2019 SCHEDULE IS AS FOLLOWS: 
Tuesday, January 15 – A.C. Trip to CAESAR CASINO – The cost is $30 per person.  
The bus leaves the V.E. Parking Lot at 9am and returns at approximately 7pm. The 
coin package will be announced upon our arrival at the Casino. For reservations, 
call the Taubenbergers at 215-343-2580. Remember to bring your TOTAL REWARDS 
CARD to be eligible for the coin package.
Wednesday, January 23 – CARD AND BINGO – All members and friends are 
invited for an afternoon of warm and friendly atmosphere. Come EARLY for Coffee 
and Danish. Doors open at 11am. Donation is $5 per person. Sandwiches are available 
for purchase at the self-service window. CARD PARTY BEGINS AT 12:30pm. Hope 
to see you at our upcoming events.
If there are any concerns regarding the weather, please call the Taubenbergers at the 
number above. Vi Taubenberger, President

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
THURSDAY NIGHT PINOCHLE LEAGUE

The next session of league play will begin on February 15th and runs for fifteen 
weeks. If you are interested in being a substitute player, please contact Monika 
Bernhardt at 267-304-3217 or MonikaB301@aol.com.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
~  Just a reminder  ~

If you are looking for a place to hold a meeting, fundraiser or party,
please contact Cheryl at 267-243-3970 or by email at cas32p@yahoo.com.

WISHING EVERYONE A HAPPY   AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR!!
CHEF’S MENU FOR JANUARY 2019
~ Wednesday Self-Service Hours 5:00 to 7:00pm ~



SPORTS KORNER – “KICKS IN THE GRASS”
Our soccer program concluded the 2018 fall season with several youth champions 
and runners up in their respective leagues. Currently our Major division team 
is sitting in second place in their league with lots of make-up games pending. 
Congratulations to all players and coaches on their successful campaigns. A special 
“thank you” to all the parents, coaches, and volunteers who helped support our 
program this past year.
The Sports Committee wishes everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Healthy New Year. The next Sports Committee meeting will be on Friday, January 4th 
at 8:00pm. Elections will be held at this meeting so coaches, PLEASE ATTEND.

Steve Feuchter, Chairman 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
POOL NEWS

! ! ! !  2019 Lifeguards and Managers needed  ! ! ! !
Anyone interested in being a lifeguard at the VE next summer needs to get certified 
this Winter/Spring. If you are planning on getting certified, please contact us early at 
veclub@verizon.net. Thank you, Karla Deegan, Pool Chairperson

* * * * * IMPORTANT  * * * * *
The club needs an additional volunteer to help manage the pool. In years past, there 
have always been 2 people managing the pool. As of now, only one person is on board 
for 2019, yet this job requires 2 volunteers. If you are interested in being co-chair of the 
pool, please email the club at veclub@verizon.net.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
VE MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

The VE Memorial Scholarship Fund has recently been established thanks to 
donations made in memory of Jeff Wachsmuth. Any high school senior whose family 
is a current member and will be continuing their education at a college, university or 
trade school is eligible to apply. Requests for the scholarship application should be 
emailed to veclub@verizon.net. The deadline for returning completed applications is 
March 1, 2019. Scholarships of at least $1,000.00 will be awarded in April.

Anyone wishing to donate to the Scholarship Fund honoring someone special, a 
special occasion or in memory of a loved one is asked to note that the donation is 
for the “VE Scholarship Fund” when it is sent to the Club office. Donations will help 
ensure the successful future of this program for many years. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
GERMAN CLASSES

The Spring session of German Classes will begin on Thursday, January 31, 2019, from 
7:00pm to 8:30pm. The course consists of 10 weeks of instruction with combined 
classes – beginner/continuing beginner/intermediate/advanced. 
For more information contact Bill Aust by email at QUETSCH125@aol.com or 
215-794-5460.

WISHING EVERYONE A HAPPY   AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR!!



 

ERZGEBIRGE FAMILY
I would like to thank all my family and friends for the “Get Well Wishes” during my recent 
hospital stay. Tony Koller

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

To everyone celebrating their special day in January 
“HAPPY BIRTHDAY” AND BEST WISHES

FOR CONTINUED GOOD HEALTH & HAPPINESS!
 * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

HERZLICH WILKOMMEN ZU UNSERER KLUB
Welcome to Our Club!

Welcome to our new members who recently joined our Club in October 2018. We hope you will 
enjoy our facilities and have many happy and memorable hours at the Club.
Transferred to Active:  Glen Jaskelewicz
Active:  Rosemarie Hehlinger
Passive Member: John Agnew, Christine Bailey-Alff, John Barry, Nicole Christmann, Anita 

DiPrenzio, Kyle Evans, Robert Farrell, Veronika Felmey, Deborah Fisher, 
Jennifer Green, Thomas Hays, Christopher Herghelegiu, Cindy Howard, 
Louise Kulka, George Lauber, Ellen Lazaro, Linda Kiedaisch Lyons,

 Jason Mattia, Kelly Mayberry, Brian Poehlmann, Rich Schonberger,
 Corey Snyder, James Toczylowski, Brian Veitz, Lorenzo Vizza, Tim Walker 

and George Yogis
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE

VE is looking for members willing to donate a little time to keep the Club house 
and property in good working order. We need people with abilities to make minor 
repairs in the carpentry, electrical, plumbing and painting fields of expertise as well 
as general handyman and helpers. If you are interested please call 215-675-5380 and 
leave your name and contact information.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Happy, Safe and Healthy New Year wishes from the Calendar Committee!

Just a reminder: ANY INFORMATION FOR THE CALENDAR MUST BE IN TO 
THE OFFICE BY THE 10th OF THE MONTH.  
Because of limited space, we reserve the right to edit information to fit the available 
space. Thank you!

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Join us for one of our Camp Open Houses at VE CLUB:
Saturday, February 9th 10am  •  Saturday, March 2nd 10am

Sunday, April 7th 10am

Camp RAD is open to NON-MEMBERS and MEMBERS.  
Sign up daily or any week during the summer. Camp RAD will run from June 10th 
to August 16th. Camp hours are 9:00am to 3:30pm daily and we offer early and late 
care 7:30am to 6:00pm. We are running our Early Bird Rates to VE Members until 
February 28th: $52 daily or $215 weekly. We offer a great referral program so you can 
receive credit towards your camp payment and customize payment plans!
Contact Kelly Degorski today at 215-572-0469 or email her at info@CampRAD.net.  
Visit our website at www.CampRAD.net for more camp information and to register 
today.


